Minutes for April Board Meeting

April 1, 2012

Attendees 



Aaron Grieco
Byron Frank
Corey Wuller
Dan Stepeck
Dave Conrad
Ernie Meier
Frank Albert
Jake Battiston
Jim Keener
Josh Rappaport
Ken Brickner
Kevin Quigley
Kirt Rasmussen
Larry Green
Matt Guglielmo
Michael Mihalek
Mike Dunst
Mike Gulino
Rico Chiarillo
Stephen Boyle
Tim McKenzie		
Tony Sardilli
Vin Bergin



1) Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm
2) Motion made to accept March, 2012 meeting minutes.  Motion seconded and accepted.
3) Josh Rappaport presented a fund raising proposal to the Board.  Viridian Energy offers an opportunity for non-profit organizations to raise funds by having members changing their electrical energy supplier to Viridian.  Discussion and plan needed how to communicate within the league.
4) Matt Guglielmo, Treasurer, presented the March, 2012 month-end statement.  Income from the month included
· registration fees ($1,700) – additional $4,000 of fees are uncollected, also additional $1,200 - $1,400 expected from senior softball
· merchandise ($140)
·  sponsorship ($4,225)  
Expenses included
· Equipment ($2,195) - helmets, bags, other
· Field Improvement ($2,125) - fencing
· Uniform ($1,050) - patches
· Merchandise ($306) - practice t-shirts
· Special Events ($70) – make up tryouts
· Administration ($260) – rule books / supplies / pay pal fees
· Donation ($100) – CCMC in honor of Tony Sardilli’s father
5) Very positive feedback on the safety clinic and coaches clinic.
6) Umpiring Update
· Mike Gulino talked about the umpiring responsibilities for managers of AA and above; AA managers will be assigned 2 AAA games, AAA and American managers will be assigned 3 National games, National managers will be assigned 3 American games
· 45 people showed up to the Umpire clinic at the firehouse on March 31
· Additional clinic will be on April 6 at Grouten field
· Motion made to sticker the bats again for this year, seconded and accepted; bats will be checked during practice session in the upcoming weekends
· Mike explained the rules of using illegal bats
· Drop 3rd strike in American Leagues still undecided (after the meeting it was decided that rule will not be in effect at beginning of season); will be discussed again at May meeting

7) Practice schedule is being finalized for the regular season
8) Clean Up Day was cancelled on March 31and will be held on April 7
9) Picture day tentatively scheduled for 1st or 2nd Saturday in May
10) Missing a few sponsors for teams (subsequently, sponsors have been found for all teams)
11) Concession Stand – Still no solution for concession stand, possible solutions include having the Ferri family run it, outsource on certain weekends (i.e. Meat House), or run by volunteers from league; 
12) Spring Program – still need volunteers, cost is significant ($3,500)
13) Tunxis Meade Project; motion made to donate $4,000 per year over the next 3 years, seconded and approved
14) Equipment shed was cleaned out a few weeks ago and old equipment was boxed for possible donation to other leagues in financial difficulties
15) FYBL Appreciation Day schedule for 1st Saturday in June (June 2)
16) Next FYBL meeting scheduled for May 6 at 7:00 pm
17) Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm
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